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February 8, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Filing Center 
P.O. Box 1088 
201 High Street S.E., Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 

Re: Docket No. PCN 5 – In the Matter of Idaho Power Company’s Petition for Certificate 
of Public Convenience and Necessity. 

Dear ALJ John Mellgren, 

As you will recall, at our discovery conference yesterday, Greg Larkin committed to providing 
Idaho Power with electronic copies of selected portions of his medical records by the end of the day 
today.  In turn, Idaho Power Company (“Idaho Power” or “Company”) agreed to review these records 
with its consultant and notify the Commission as to whether the documents satisfied Idaho Power’s 
need for medical information from Mr. Larkin. Earlier this afternoon Mr. Larkin filed a document that 
stated that he would file his medical documents as soon as he received direction as to how to file 
them confidentially.  Importantly, Mr. Larkin requested that the medical records be made available 
only to Idaho Power’s attorneys, and to you, the hearings officer.   

Idaho Power understands the need for sensitive handling of Mr. Larkin’s records and its 
obligation to comply with the Standard Protective Order under which they are being provided. 
However, as I explained at the discovery conference, the Company cannot determine whether to 
pursue the additional medical records it requested without sharing the ones produced with its 
consultant and the personnel at Idaho Power who are working on this issue.   And given that Idaho 
Power must make a decision by tomorrow afternoon as to whether the documents are sufficient, I 
had planned to send them to the consultant and at least one Idaho Power representative (in addition 
to its in-house counsel) at the end of the day today, so that we can discuss them at a meeting 
scheduled for tomorrow at noon. 

For the above reasons, Idaho Power asks that, in the event Your Honor wishes to direct 
Idaho Power not to send the medical records to its consultant and to Idaho Power representatives, 
that Your Honor do so by the end of the day.  



February 8, 2023 
Page 2 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Respectfully submitted, 

__________________________________ 
Lisa Rackner 
McDowell Rackner Gibson PC 
419 SW 11th Avenue, Suite 400 
Portland, OR 97205 
lisa@mrg-law.com 

Attorney for Idaho Power Company 
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DOCKET PCN 5 - CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that on February 8, 2023 Idaho Power Company’s Letter to ALJ Mellgren 

regarding February 7, 2023 Discovery Conference was served by USPS First Class Mail and Copy 

Center to said person(s) at his or her last-known address(es) as indicated below: 

 
By: USPS First Class Mail and Copy Center: 
 
John C. Williams 
PO Box 1384 
La Grande, OR 97850 
 
Copies Plus 
1904 Adams Ave,  
La Grande, OR 97850 
(541) 663-0725 
copiespluslg@yahoo.com 
 
DATED:  February 8, 2023 

 
/s/ Alisha Till  
Alisha Till 
Paralegal 




